Minutes of December 3, 2007 Meeting of the Swampscott Renewable Energy Committee

Attending: Dorothy Allen, Elaine Denune, Neal Duffy, Tara Gallagher, Victoria Mario, Brian Watson

Next Meeting: Monday, January 7thth, 2007; 7:00 pm; Location To Be Announced. Major topics will be Benchmarking and Bylaw Changes.
Clean Energy Choice: Girl Scout Larissa Callahan will be helping to promote the Clean Energy Choice program as part of her Gold Award community work. The Committee discussed various ways she (and we) could promote the program. The Committee reviewed a notice we will be distributing.

Benchmarking: Dorothy discussed taking the energy usage numbers for the town that Terry is gathering and converting to CO2 emissions and her ideas for educating the public about the amounts of CO2 emissions associated with various fuel types. She will bring additional info next time.
Bylaw Changes: Brian led the committee through the model DOER bylaw for large wind turbines. The committee agreed to address bylaw changes that would allow large wind turbines at this point and defer changes dealing with small turbines for a future time. The committee discussed preferences for the SPGA, permitting the turbines in any district but with performance standards; allowing the SPGA to waive certain standards; and banning advertising on the turbines. The DOER bylaw is a good model but we need to make decisions on about eight key issues. Brian will prepare something on these for the Committee to discuss at the next meeting.
Potential Wind Turbine Sites: The MTC Site Survey Application has been sent and we are waiting to hear from MTC.
Upcoming BOS and School Dept. Meetings:  The Committee discussed the message we want to convey at the BOS meeting on December 18th when we are on the agenda to talk primarily about the Energy Resolution and the MTC application on wind turbines. We also expect to meet with Garrett Baker of the School Dept. in the next week or two and will discuss with him: lights at the high school; benchmarking and usage numbers; wind turbine issues; energy audits; NEEP training; computer brochure; and going to the Capital Improvement Committee to fund energy efficiency improvements. At our January meeting when we look at the School Dept. usage numbers in more detail, we will develop additional specific recommendations to bring to the School Com.
Respectfully Submitted,

Tara Gallagher, Chair

